Parnjit Singh

From: Kate Henry

Sent: 22 October 2021 11:43
To: Planning Planning

Subject: FW: Objections to Planning Application - no 2021/3839/P Howitt Close.

Kate Henry Principal Planning Officer

Telephone: 020 7974 3794



The majority of Council staff are continuing to work at home through remote, secure access to our systems. Where possible please communicate with us by telephone or email.

From:

Sent: 22 October 2021 11:37

To: Kate Henry < Kate. Henry@camden.gov.uk>

Subject: Objections to Planning Application - no 2021/3839/P Howitt Close.

Dear Kate Henry

I Object.

The four villas 38-44 in Belsize Park Gardens, originally sat in large gardens, this series of villas is unique and this should be acknowledged with their outlook and surrounds protected as part of the conservation area.

Existing.

Howitt close, as it stands, fills up the original gardens of the villas. Although well designed the current 3 story building creates a cliff like wall, which overshadows and compromises the open gardens. The tall perimeter planting around Howitt close currently screens the building from its close neighbours.

Proposal.

The addition of a mansard roof (whether clad in red tiles or copper) is totally inappropriate and ruins the host building. The proposals are top heavy, bulky, with excessively high dormer windows.

The additional height will cause even more overlooking and loss of light. it will also significantly diminish the long views from the four villas. The prosper drawings do not show consideration for

- whether a double roof will be required, which will further increase the height
- the fact that the foundations may need strengthening which will reduce planting in the garden
- the consideration of perimeter planting replacement like for like or better, as the existing will have to be removed for building work and scaffolding erection.

- for the sake of 7 flats the areas and in particular villas will be significantly devalued by this proposal, with their original character and current qualities compromised, as part of the Belsize Conservation area.

There will be a huge amount of disruption with lorries and builders on site, limited car spaces and more importantly it will be an eyesore. I don't want to look out of my window

I cannot understand the logic on this and can only suggest that there are significant payments being made to the Council if this goes ahead.

Yours faithfully

Jan Dalgleish Flat 6, 42 Belsize Park Gardens.